
 

 

 

 



 
 

Friday 7th May 2021 

 
Dear Parents and Students, 

Good afternoon – I hope this newsletter finds you safe and well.  

Next week we have a focus on mental health. Across the school we have various events, lessons and 
information for students, staff and parents to explore the importance of ‘nature’ in supporting good 
mental health. In addition, we will be launching our bids for two new awards, the ‘Carnegie Mental 
Health and Wellbeing Award’ and the ‘Excellence in Pupil Development Award’. We are delighted to 
have Larry Meyler joining us on Wednesday to talk about his book, ‘Being Brave’. 

Looking forward, we have Year 8 LP3 Exams from Monday 10th May and some important Year 10 
mock interviews to help focus students on destinations and progression routes. 

We are taking part in The Royal Mail Heroes Stamp Competition for pupils aged 14 and under. The 
winners will get their stamp published. 

Have a good weekend.  

Mrs Thorogood, Headteacher. 

  



 

  
  
  

 

 

 

 

 

  

   
 
 

 

 



 

We will be holding formal examinations in the Sports Hall and Arts Theatre during the week 
commencing Monday 7th June. 

These are essential in helping us to assess how well your child has learned this academic year; it will 
enable us to identify gaps in knowledge so that our Year 11 curriculum can be planned accordingly. 

It is also important to note that these exams will be the first opportunity your child will have to 
experience a full suite of formal examinations; as such, revision is very important.  Subjects will be 
setting revision work which should be complemented with frequent work on knowledge organisers.   

Miss Williams and myself will be releasing a short information film about how we will support your 
child through this period, as well as guiding you on what and how to revise in due course.  

In the meantime, please continue to use the parent app on SMHW to inform you of specific tasks 
and deadlines, and contact your child’s subject teachers if you have any subject-related questions. 

Mrs Segal, Deputy Headteacher. 

Year 8 LP3 Examinations start on Monday 10th May. A copy of the exam timetable will be sent to 
parents via email.



 

 

Mental Health Awareness Week 
Rainhill High School is celebrating Mental Health Awareness Week from Monday 10th May. 

This year, the theme is Nature and how connecting with the natural world can support good mental 
health. The week, which is hosted by the Mental Health Foundation, is in its 21st year and runs from 
10th - 16th May. Across the country, people will be celebrating the mental health benefits of being 
around nature in their local community in a range of digital and creative ways. 

Mark Rowland, Chief Executive of the Mental Health Foundation, said: 
“Mental Health Awareness Week has grown to be one of the biggest awareness weeks in the UK. This 
year the theme is on nature and its central role for our mental health. Since the beginning of the 
pandemic, millions of us turned to nature to help us get through lockdowns and our research shows 
that good mental health depends on us being able to connect with nature in some way and its power 
in both prevention of and recovery from poor mental health. During the week, we want to hear 
millions of people’s stories about how the natural world has supported their mental health. We also 
want to highlight the huge disparities between who is and who isn’t able to access nature. We want 
the week to explore how everyone across the UK can connect with nature and experience the mental 
health benefits wherever they live.” 

Some of the ways people can participate in Mental Health Awareness Week: 

• During Mental Health Awareness Week, why not try to make a habit each day of connecting 
to the nature in your local area? Stop to listen to the birdsong, smell the freshly cut grass, 
take care of a house plant, notice any trees, flowers or animals nearby. Take a moment to 
appreciate these connections. 

• Share images/videos/or just sound recordings of the nature on your doorstep (and how this 
made you feel) on social media using #ConnectWithNature and 
#MentalHealthAwarenessWeek 

For more information about this year’s Mental Health Awareness Week, click here or join the 
conversation on social media using #ConnectWithNature and #MentalHealthAwarenessWeek 

https://www.mentalhealth.org.uk/campaigns/mental-health-awareness-week


 
What we will be doing at Rainhill? 
For Pupils 
We are proud to announce that we are launching our bid for two new awards: The Carnegie Mental 
Health and Wellbeing Award and the Excellence in Pupil Development Award. 

These awards will not only enhance our provision in supporting our pupils, parents and staff 
wellbeing but will also recognise all of the positive things we already do to support the mental health 
of our school community. 

We look forward to sharing some of the exciting new initiatives with you soon as we embark on the 
journeys of both awards including the launch of our new Pupil-led Mental Health Ambassadors 
Scheme. 

 Tutorial Sessions: Pupils will take part in tutorial sessions this week on mental health and 
how to look after their own and their friends’/family’s mental health as well. 

 Hints and Tips sent out daily on our social media channels on how to find help with mental 
health issues when required. 

 Workshops with author Larry Meyler looking at coping with loss. 

For Parents: 
 Please see the guide from the Mental Health Foundation on page 6 on how parents can help 

their children with their mental health. 

 

 

https://rainhillhighschool.org.uk/uploads/PDFs/Mental-Health-Week-2021.pdf


 

 

 
Supporting your child with their mental health. Tips, advice and where to get support for your child's 
mental health. 

 You and Your Child 

• Make sure they know you love them and are proud of them. Even when things are busy or 
stressful, and it feels like you are in survival mode, a word or a hug can reassure them a huge 
amount. Praise them for what they do well, and encourage them to try new things. 

• Be honest about your feelings - you don’t have to be perfect. We all get things wrong and 
shout or say unkind things from time to time. If this happens, say sorry to your child 
afterwards and explain why it happened, they will learn from you that it’s OK to make 
mistakes and that it doesn’t make you a bad person. 

• Be clear about what is and isn’t acceptable - and tell them why. Children need to know 
what is OK and what isn’t, and what will happen if they cross the line. Follow through on 
what you say as otherwise they may get confused or stop respecting the boundaries. 

• Own your own role - you are the parent, so don’t be afraid to take tough decisions. If your 
child sees you are scared of their reaction and always give in to them, it can make them feel 
very powerful, which can be frightening. Children need to know that you are there to keep 
them safe. 

Helping Your Child 

• Worrying or difficult behaviour might be short-lived, so give it some time. All children go 
through stages of feeling anxious or angry and they can show this in lots of ways, for 
example, tantrums, crying, sleeping problems or fighting with friends or siblings. They might 
be adapting to a change in the family or in their school life, or just trying out new emotions, 
and will generally grow out of worrying behaviour on their own or with family support. 

• Talk to your child: Even young children can understand about feelings and behaviour if you 
give them a chance to talk about it. Take it gently and give them examples of what you 
mean, for example, ‘When you said you hated Molly, you looked really angry. What was 
making you so cross?’, or ‘When you can’t get to sleep, is there anything in your mind 
making you worried?’ 

• With older children, they might not want to talk at first. Let them know you are concerned 
about them, and are there if they need you. Sending an email or a text can work better if 
this is the way your child likes to communicate. 

• Ask your child what they think would help - they often have good ideas about solving their 
own problems. 

• If you can, talk to your child's other parent about your worries, when the child is not around. 
They might have a different take on what’s going on. Try and sort out how to deal with the 
behaviour together so you are using the same approach, and can back each other up. 
Children are quick to spot if parents disagree, and can try and use this to get their own way. 

You can find more advice on when to think about getting professional help, and what to do, if you 
are concerned about your child's behaviour, in our Parents Guide to Support A-Z. 

https://youngminds.org.uk/find-help/for-parents/parents-guide-to-support-a-z/


 

On Tuesday 29th June and Thursday 1st July, we will be running Mock Interviews for our Year 10 
students in school. 

We are looking for people from a range of employers who could support us by giving up some time 
on either or both days to conduct some interviews with a number of students. 

The interviews will be 10 minutes long and we want them to have a professional feel to give our 
students an indication of what to expect in the world of work. Each student will then be given 
feedback on what they did well and how they could potentially improve. 

If this is something you could help out with, please contact the school at 
mailmgr@rainhillhighschool.org.uk and Mr Roberts will get back to you with more information.  

We are taking part in the Royal Mail Heroes Stamp Design Competition. Pupils will be invited to 

design a stamp which honours the heroes of the pandemic. Since the coronavirus pandemic began, 

there have been many people who have done great things. Many of them are not famous, but they 

have done extraordinary work. These are the people who have helped us all through a really difficult 

time. Some are frontline workers in healthcare, others look after elderly or vulnerable people. 

Millions of key workers have kept the country going when most of us were told to stay home for our 

own safety. Plus, there have been many people who volunteered to help people in their 

communities who needed help or support. We think that what these people have done makes them 

heroes, so Royal Mail wants to honour them by producing a set of eight stamps.

The stamps will feature designs created by eight school-aged children. We are asking our young 

designers to think about who their hero or heroes are, and to then design a stamp in their honour. A 

special panel of judges will pick the winning designs. The final eight stamps will be sent to Her 

Majesty the Queen before they can be printed and issued.

The competition is open for pupils aged 14 and under. Official Entry Forms can be picked up from 

form tutors and entries need to be back into school by Friday 21st May. More information (including 

terms and conditions) can be found here. 

 

Mr. Peter Roberts, Assistant Headteacher. 

mailto:mailmgr@rainhillhighschool.org.uk
https://www.stampcompetition.ichild.co.uk/


 



 

 

 

https://www.campsinternational.com/fundraising-for-your-expedition/
https://www.campsinternational.com/fundraising-for-your-expedition/
https://www.campsinternational.com/fundraising-for-your-expedition/


 



 
 

Testing students at home
Students will be provided home testing kits on a weekly or fortnightly basis (depending on the size of 
the test kit being issued); these test kits should only be used for them and not for other household 
members.

Taking the test 
Students should take the test, before coming into school or sixth form, twice a week with 3 to 5 days 
between tests. We will give students a leaflet with instructions on how to do the test with the kit. 
There is also a useful video to show you how to take the test here. 

Help and support is available, including instructions in different languages on how to test and report 
the results and a video showing you how to take the test. 

There is no need to keep used test equipment after the test result has been reported. You can put it 
in your normal bin (household waste). 

This does not replace symptomatic testing. If you have symptoms, you should self-isolate 
immediately, book a PCR test and follow national guidelines.    

What should you do after the test? 
Positive Results 

• If anyone tests positive, you, your household, any support bubbles you are part of should 
self-isolate immediately in line with NHS Test and Trace guidance for 10 days.  

• You need to report your result to both Rainhill High School/Rainhill Sixth here and NHS Test 
and Trace which will be accessed via the test-register login. 

• You should order a confirmatory PCR test if you are testing at home (confirmatory PCR tests 
are not needed if the test was conducted at the Asymptomatic Test Site at School/college). 

Void Results 

• If the result of the test is unclear (void), they should take another one. If the next test is also 
void, your child should take a PCR test. You can book a test here.  

Negative Results 

• Negative and void results should be reported to both Rainhill High School/Rainhill Sixth here 
and NHS Test and Trace which will be accessed on completion of result via 
testregister.co.uk/login. 

•  A negative result does not guarantee that you are not carrying the virus. So, you should 
continue to follow social distancing, and other measures to reduce transmission such as 
wearing a face mask and regularly washing your hands and observing social distancing. 

• If you or anyone in your household gets symptoms of the virus you should follow national 
guidelines on self-isolation and testing.  

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=S9XR8RZxKNo&list=PLvaBZskxS7tzQYlVg7lwH5uxAD9UrSzGJ&index=1
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/covid-19-self-test-help
https://www.gov.uk/get-coronavirus-test%22%20/t%20%22_blank
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/symptoms/%22%20/t%20%22_blank
https://testregister.co.uk/login
https://www.gov.uk/report-covid19-result
https://www.gov.uk/report-covid19-result
https://www.gov.uk/get-coronavirus-test
https://www.gov.uk/get-coronavirus-test
https://testregister.co.uk/login
https://www.gov.uk/report-covid19-result
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/symptoms/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/symptoms/


 
Why take part? 
Taking part in testing is voluntary and all students will be able to attend school/sixth form whether 
they take part in testing or not. 

We would strongly encourage all students to take part. Testing at home will allow your child and 
other students to attend school/sixth form as safely as possible. 

Please contact myself, as our COVID Coordinator, if you have any questions or concerns about home 
testing – COVID@rainhillhighschool.org.uk  

Thank you for your support. 

Mr Owens, Chief Operating Officer. 

 

1. Do I need to give consent? 
Students and parents do not give written consent to take part in the home testing 
programme. Please read the information below on how personal information and test 
results are shared and the privacy notice, which is available on the school’s website under 
‘COVID Information’.  

 
2. Can my child take the test themselves? 

• Students aged 18 and over should do the test themselves and report the result, 
with help if they need it.  

• Students aged 12-17 should do the test themselves with adult supervision. The adult 
may help the pupil/student to take the test if they need support.  

• Students aged 11 must be tested by an adult and the adult must report the result.  
 

3. Reporting problems or issues with testing 
If there is an issue with the test kit, for example something is missing, please report it by 
calling 119 and please also inform the school. 

If an accident or injury happens whilst using the test kit, please seek medical care by calling 
111 (or 999 if it is an emergency). Please also report what happened using this website. 

 
4. What type of tests will be used? 

We will be sending home Lateral Flow Device (LFD) tests. They are a fast and simple way to 
test people who do not have symptoms of COVID-19, but who may still be spreading the 
virus. The tests are easy to use and give results in 30 minutes. Further information. 

 
5. Are LFD tests accurate? 

Lateral Flow Devices identify people who are likely to be infectious. These individuals tend to 
spread the virus to many people and so identifying them through this test is important. 

These tests have been widely and successfully used to detect COVID-19 in asymptomatic 
individuals and are approved by the Medicines and Healthcare products Regulatory Agency 
(MHRA). The speed and convenience of the tests supports the detection of the virus in 
asymptomatic individuals, who would not otherwise have got tested. 

 

mailto:COVID@rainhillhighschool.org.uk
https://coronavirus-yellowcard.mhra.gov.uk/
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/understanding-lateral-flow-antigen-testing-for-people-without-symptoms


 
The tests are highly specific, with a low chance of false positives. They are also very sensitive 
and are able to identify the majority of the most infectious yet asymptomatic 
individuals. Extensive evaluation has been carried out on the tests and it shows 
that they are both accurate and sensitive enough to be used in the community for 
screening and surveillance purposes. 

It is important to remember that these tests are only an aid to help stop the spread of the 
virus and you should continue to follow other guidance such as wearing face 
coverings and social distancing.   

 
6. How are LFD tests different to PCR tests? 

There are 2 main types of test to check if you have coronavirus: 

• Polymerase Chain Reaction (PCR) tests check for the genetic material (RNA) of the 
virus in the sample - you send the sample for processing at a lab. 

• Lateral Flow Device (LFD) tests detect proteins called ‘antigens’ produced by the 
virus. LFD tests give rapid results, in 30 minutes after taking the test.  

 
7. Do I need to send the test to a lab? 

No. The LFDs supplied do not need to be sent to a laboratory to get a result and can give a 
quick result in around 30 minutes. Guidance on self-testing is contained in the ‘Instructions 
for Use’ leaflet, which comes with the test kit. There is also a useful video to show you how 
to take the test here. 

 
8. Can I or someone else in my household use a test kit sent home from school? 

No, however whole families and households with primary school, secondary school, and 
college age children, including childcare and support bubbles, will be able to test themselves 
twice every week from home. 

This testing can be accessed through the following channels: 

• Get a rapid test at work, through workplace testing. Ask your employer for more 
information 

• Attend a test site to get tested where you will be able to see how to take the test or 
pick up tests to do at home (you can find your nearest test site via the postcode 
checker www.gov.uk/find-covid-19-lateral-flow-test-site or check your local council 
website) 

• Collect tests to do at home, find your nearest collection site COVID Test Finder (test-
and-trace.nhs.uk) 

If these options are not possible, there will be a supply of rapid tests for order online for 
people who need them the most. More information can be found here.  

There is more information available about testing for households and bubbles of students. 
 

9. How will personal information and test results be shared? 
When your child takes a Lateral Flow test, you need to report the result. This is so that their 
test result can be traced, which means that you need to share some information about your 
child. 

You need to tell the Department for Health and Social Care (DHSC): 

• your child’s name 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=S9XR8RZxKNo&list=PLvaBZskxS7tzQYlVg7lwH5uxAD9UrSzGJ&index=1
http://www.gov.uk/find-covid-19-lateral-flow-test-site
https://find-covid-19-rapid-test-sites.maps.test-and-trace.nhs.uk/
https://find-covid-19-rapid-test-sites.maps.test-and-trace.nhs.uk/
file://///server01/staffgroup/Administration/Office_Individual_Areas/Emily%20Fox/PN/March%202021/19.03.21/on%20www.gov.uk/order-coronavirus-rapid-lateral-flow-tests
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/rapid-lateral-flow-testing-for-households-and-bubbles-of-school-pupils-and-staff


 
• your child’s test result 

• the reference number on the test kit 

You will also need to tell your child’s school or college their test result.  

Under UK law, your child’s school or college can collect and store test result data because it 
is in the ‘public interest’. This means that your child’s data helps us to stop the spread of the 
virus, and to keep your children in school. For example, we will tell your child to self-isolate if 
they get a positive test result. 

Schools and colleges will only share information with the Department of Health and Social 
Care (DHSC) if the test kits used are found to be faulty. If this happens, DHSC will use our 
information to contact people who used the faulty tests, so that they can be tested again. 
This will ensure that testing is accurate and helps keep us all safe. 

When you report test results online, you are sharing information with DHSC. They may share 
the information with your GP, local government, NHS, and Public Health England. This is so 
that they can offer your family health services and guidance if your child needs to self-
isolate. They might also use your child’s data anonymously (without their name or contact 
information) to research COVID-19, and improve our understanding of the virus. 

For more information on how personal data is used for testing please see the detailed 
privacy notice on our website under the tab ‘COVID Information’. 

 

 
Rainhill High School and Sixth Form will be taking part in a new study called “Daily Contact Testing” 
which is being run by the Department for Health and Social Care through NHS Test and Trace.

Normally, when we find a person in a school or college has COVID-19, the whole group of people 
that have been in close contact with that person have to go home and self-isolate for 10 days to stop 
the virus spreading. This can mean lots of people miss time in school or college, but it is important to 
do this to protect the other people in school and at home.  

This study will test if students and staff can continue to come to school safely after they have been in 
close contact with a person who is positive for COVID-19, by testing them daily for 7 days with rapid 
tests. Each day the test is negative, they will be able to take part in school activities only, they will 
need to continue self-isolating when not at school. 

More details are shown in the poster below and further information will be provided in the event 
that you are identified as a ‘contact’. 

Mr Owens, Chief Operating Officer.



 

 



 

Please see below the list of practical lessons planned in Catering/Food Preparation and Nutrition - 
week beginning Monday 10th May:  
 

10M/Cg1 
Thursday period 4 - Students are making a fruit cheesecake to show the use of dairy 
products in sweet food products. 

10J/Cg1 

Students are making chocolate millionaires shortbread to show the use of condensed 
milk to make a caramel. On Thursday 13th May period 2 students will make their 
shortbread base using the creaming method. This will be wrapped ready for Friday 
14th May period 2 to make their caramel filling and chocolate topping. 

11K/Cg1 No ingredients required. 

11M/Cg1 No ingredients required. 

Please note that all lockers will be getting removed from A-Block in May half term. 

Can you please ensure that any personal items, including locks, are removed by Friday 28th May 
2021. Any locks left on lockers after this date will be cut with any possessions within lockers being 
disposed of. 

We are not planning on replacing the lockers as they are not currently utilised by many students and 
therefore restrict ease of movement in corridors unnecessarily.  

 

  



 

Please see the updated Enrichment Timetable below. Please encourage your child to take part!

Activity When Years How/Where? Staff 

Dance Club Monday Year 7 D104 
Lunch time 

Sixth Form Arts Leaders - 
Alisha 

Badminton Mondays Year 7 Sports Hall 
12:10 – 12:45 

Mr Rachi & Mr Buckley 

Chess Club Mondays Years 7-9 B105 
Lunch time 

 

Dance Club Tuesdays Year 8 D104 
Lunch time 

Sixth Form Arts Leaders - 
Mia & Maisie 

Senior Dance Company Tuesdays Year 10 & 
Year 12 

D104 
After School 

Mrs Haselden & Mrs McCann 

Badminton Tuesdays Year 8 Sports Hall 
12:10 – 12:45 

Mr Rachi & Mr Buckley 

Football Tuesdays Year 7 Astro 
After school 

Mr Rachi & Miss Sumner 

Athletics Team Training Tuesdays Years 7-10 Field 
After school 

PE Team 

Drama Club Wednesdays Year 8 D101 
Lunch time 

Sixth form Arts Leaders - 
Livvy 

Drama Company Wednesdays Year 10 D102 
After School 

Mrs Renison 

Badminton Wednesdays Year 9 Sports Hall 
12:10 – 12:45 

Mr Rachi & Mr Buckley 

Rounders Wednesdays Years 7-10 Field 
After school 

Miss Burgess, Miss Sumner 
and Miss Hunter 

Cricket Wednesdays Years 7-10 Sports Hall 
After school 

Mr Rachi, Mr Wood & Mr 
Buckley 

Trampolining Wednesdays Year 8 Gym 
After school 

Miss Burgess & Mr Wood 

Philosophy & Ethics - KS3 
Debate Club 

Wednesdays Year 7, 8 & 
9 

Lunch time Miss Goss 

Geography - Virtual 
Fieldtrips 

Wednesday 5th May All years TEAMS 
4:30pm 

 

History - Focus on 
Conspiracy Theories 

Thursdays Year 8 A105 
3:10 - 4:10pm 

 

Dance Club Thursdays Year 7 D104 
Lunch time 

Sixth form Arts Leaders 
Alisha 

Drama Club Thursdays Year 7 D101 
Lunch time 

Sixth form Arts Leaders - 
Mia 

Senior Dance Company Thursdays Year 10 & 
Year 12 

D104 
After School 

Mrs Haselden & Mrs 
McCann 

Badminton Thursdays Year 10 Sports Hall 
12:30 – 13:00 

Mr Rachi & Mr Buckley 

Trampolining Thursdays Year 10 Gym 
12:30 – 13:00 

Miss Hunter & Miss Burgess 

Open Athletics Thursdays Years 7-10 Field 
After school 

PE Team 

Badminton Fridays Year 11 Sports Hall 
12:30 – 13:00 

Mr Rachi & Mr Buckley 

 Trampolining Fridays Year 11 Gym 
12:30 – 13:00 

Miss Hunter & Miss Burgess 

Craft Club Tuesdays - 3:30 - 4:30pm Years 7-9 Via TEAMS Mrs Henry 

Lego Club Wednesday - 3:30 - 4:30pm Years 7-9 Via TEAMS Mr Morris 

Dance  Thursday - 3:30 - 4:30pm Years 7-9 Via TEAMS Miss Pilkington 

*Please note that trampolining is subject to the gym being available for use. 



 

A feature is available on the Edulink One App. All parents will have the ability to update their 
own personal details. The submission will be verified, checked and updated on SIMS.  
 

The DT/Construction department have set up a dedicated Instagram Account which allows 
staff, parents and students to find out what has been going on in the department.  

You can find the account with the username: @Dt_Construction_rhs 
 

 
The Food Tech department have set up a dedicated Instagram Account which portrays 
pupils’ food products in the department and allows staff, parents and students to find out 
what has been going on. 
 

You can find the account with the username: @RHS-FoodTech. 
 

The Performing Arts department have set up a dedicated Instagram Account for our private 
Music lessons. 

You can find the account with the username: @Rainhillhighmusic  

 

The Modern Foreign Languages department have set up a dedicated Instagram Account 
which allows staff, parents and students to find out what has been going on in the 
department. 
 
You can find the account with the username: @Rainhilllanguages. 
 
 
 
 

 

   

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

   

 

 

   

 



 

Heads of Department 

English Y7, Y8 & Y9 Miss Lunt  Philosophy & Ethics Miss Goss  
English Y10  Mrs Jones Sociology  Mr Jarvis 
English Y11 Ms Dickman Computer Science Miss Johnson 
Mathematics Y7, Y8 & Y9 Miss Carson Business Studies Mr Jarvis 
Mathematics Y10 & Y11 Mr Rimmer Art/DT Mr Bennett 
Science Miss Robinson Languages Miss D’Anna  
Biology  Dr Gordon Food  Mrs Bolland 
Chemistry  Dr Beswick Performing Arts Mrs McCann 
Physics Mr Hurst PE Mr Rachi 

History Mr Procter Life Skills Miss Bryant 
Geography Mrs Parkinson (PSHE/Citizenship)  
 

Pastoral Queries 

Stage 1  Form Tutor  
Stage 2 Year Student Manager  
Stage 3 Year Progress Leader  
Stage 4  Deputy Headteacher Mrs Munro 
Stage 5 Headteacher Mrs Thorogood 

Pastoral Structure  

Y7 Student Manager Mrs Foster Y7 Progress Leader Mr Shoebridge 
Y8 Student Manager Miss Seddon Y8 Progress Leader Mr Giles (until Easter) 
Y9 Student Manager Mrs Martin Y9 Progress Leader Mrs Haselden 
Y10 Student Manager Miss Gordon Y10 Progress Leader Miss Williams 
Y11 Student Manager Mrs Quirk Y11 Progress Leader Mr Giles 
 

Formal Complaints

If you wish to formally complain, please use the link below to find our complaints procedure.  

https://www.rainhillhighschool.org.uk/uploads/PDFs/2020/Complaints-Procedure-2019.pdf 

https://www.rainhillhighschool.org.uk/uploads/PDFs/2020/Complaints-Procedure-2019.pdf

